LAS VEGAS HIGH SCHOOL ALUMNI ASSOCIATION

MINUTES OR MEETING - 06/10/08

The meeting was attended by a total of 11 alumni, including:


Gail Andress, 1944


Mickey Hollingshead, 1957

Charles Aplin, 1946


Kae Jones Bogdanovich, 1956

Richard Bryan, 1955


Bruce Langson, 1965

Rollie Gibbs, 1954


John Ullom, 1951

Patty Haack, 1956


David Williams, 1972

Donna Hanley Andress, 1943

The meeting was held at the Morelli House and included a tour of the house.  President Rollie Gibbs welcomed attendees and conducted the meeting.  

LEGAL ISSUES

Senator Richard Bryan said our Articles of Incorporation are now on file at Carson City.  He is currently working on the By Laws, which, along with the 501c3 for our tax exempt status, should be completed in the near future.

OLD BUSINESS

COMMITTEE UPDATES

Membership Committee:  (Larry Sheeler, Chairman)

Larry Sheeler was unable to attend.  Patty reported that after the last meeting she contacted the school about the idea of giving a letter to the 2008 graduates and offering a free one-year membership, and that the school was in favor.  Patty and Nancy Murray Harkess prepared the letter, and along with help from Kae Jones Bogdanovich, Carole Inghram Montalto and Diane Pahor Belt, folded, stuffed and addressed 650 letters.  Patty delivered them to the school so they could be given to the students before their June 10th graduation.  We have already received two applications for membership from the 2008 graduates.

Patty created a membership application, which is now posted on our website, and will be sent to alumni with e-mail addresses.  A copy will also be included with the invitations for the September 20th Wildcat Reunion.  We  will have a table at that reunion for people to sign-up for LVHSAA membership.  

Rana Gee Goodman has posted information about the LVHSAA on classmates.com, and we have already had three people express an interest.  A membership application will be e-mailed to each of them.

We currently have 14 LVHSAA members, including two 2008 graduates and 4 lifetime members.  We have collected $1380 in dues.

John Ullom offered several suggestions for getting new members, including asking “Norm” to publicize the Wildcat Reunion in his LVRJ column and asking Mary Jane Morrison to do an article on the school’s history.  Richard Bryan will contact Miriam Borders and Lloyd George to ask for their help and support.  Patty will ask the classes having reunions this year to be sure they make attendees aware of the association and encourage membership.

Bruce Langson suggested that we ask the student leaders from each class to offer a “Junior Alumni” membership position to all LVHS students for the purpose of involving the student body in earning money for the LVHS Scholarship Program administered by the LVHS Alumni Association.  Each class could have fundraisers (car washes, etc.) and have a target for their fundraising goal, such as $500 per class.  The President of each class would be invited to attend the alumni meetings to give updates on their fundraising efforts.  The participating students could be included in our e-mail communications   Bruce feels that if we offer a connection to the alumni association while the students are still in school, they will have a more grounded and focused view of the future and their contribution to the continuing development of Las Vegas in every area of business and culture.
Historian:
It was suggested that we have an Historian on our board.  We will pursue this idea and contact a couple of alumni that were recommended.  The group feels it is important to document as much LVHS history as possible, including interviews and verbal histories.  Everyone is encouraged to bring a list of alumni with interesting stories to the next meeting so we can arrange interviews to document their stories.
Memorabilia:
The school has located two additional display cases, which we hope to be able to use for LVHS memorabilia.  Patty is contacting Peggy Williams Hallerberg and Linda Rankin Givens, who have been previously working on collecting memorabilia.
Class Reunions:
The class of 1953 had their 55th reunion last week.

The following classes will be having reunions this year:

-  Class of 1943
  65th Reunion
September 20, 2008
Contact Joylin Vandenburg - 702/878-2833 or e-mail to 






joylinv@cox.net

-  Class of 1958
  50th Reunion
October 17-19, 2008
Contact Linda Rankin Givens at 702/363-5511 or e-







mail to ljgunlv@cox.net, or Peggy Williams Hallerberg 







at 702/250-9380 or e-mail to peggyhaller@earthlink.net
-  Class of 1988
  20th Reunion
October 4, 2008
 
Contact Great Reunions at 800/655-7971
If anyone is aware of any other reunions this year, please let Patty know.

Senior Squares - Class of 1953:
John Bearce sent a report saying they were unable to get their Class of 1953 Memorial Plaques (replicas of the Senior Squares in tile and black marble) completed in time for their reunion and this year’s LVHS graduation due to a problem with the etching of the black marble tiles, plus the school has not yet permanently mounted the display table.  The squares will now be dedicated at the LVHS Homecoming in October.  John will make an announcement at the September Wildcat Reunion encouraging attendance at the homecoming and dedication of the memorial.

Website:  (David Williams, Webmaster)
Dave distributed instructions on how to access our websites.  The original alumni website developed by Woody Woodward (www.lvhsalumni.com) is due for renewal July 14, 2008.  Dave is in the process of updating the files for publishing at that time.  He encouraged everyone to offer suggestions for format, pictures and information they would like to see included on the website.
In the meantime, Dave has set up a temporary website for the alumni association.  It can be accessed at:  http://sites.google.com/site/lvhsaa/.  Dave has already posted the history of the school, provided by Patty, plus some photos and the membership application on this website.
Dave also has set-up a Facebook group - Las Vegas High School alumni association.  This can be accessed at:  www.facebook.com.  Then click on “join”, and in the search box put:  Las Vegas High School alumni association.  Dave stressed to everyone that this is a secure website.

Anyone with questions on the Facebook or websites should send an e-mail to Dave at:  dazap@excite.com.  Be sure to include “LVHS AA” in the subject line so identify it as a valid e-mail.
Annual Wildcat Reunion:
Rollie Gibbs invited members to participate on this committee.  Plans are currently in process for this year’s reunion which will be at Sam’s Town on September 20th.  Several changes are being made this year as the result of suggestions made by last year’s attendees, including having a DJ (with quiet background music), dancing after dinner, seating by class, and distributions of lists of attendees.  There will also be door prizes and a raffle.  The next committee meeting is Wednesday, June 25th.  Anyone interested is invited to attend.
ELECTION OF PRO-TEM OFFICERS

Having not found anyone to be our Treasurer, Patty agreed to be Secretary/Treasurer.  A motion was made and approved by attendees.  MaryAnn Hart Kalagian is familiar with the reports required for our tax exempt status, and has offered to help Patty with them if necessary.

CHECKING ACCOUNT

Patty reported that she has been in contact with Sarah Walker who is working on getting our checking account opened.  Patty heard from Mary Ann Hart Kalagian, who had suggested that the account signers be bonded.  Mary Ann investigated this possibility and reported that her research found that it may not be worth the expense, as a person would have to be convicted before the insurance would pay a claim.  We will have at least three signers on the account, and will require two signatures on all checks.
NEW BUSINESS
NOTABLE ALUMNI

Everyone is encouraged to bring a list of “Notable LVHS Alumni”  to the next meeting.  
EXPENSE REIMBURSEMENT

Patty presented her expenses for mailings and letters to the 2008 graduates, for a total of $290.02.  Unanimous approval was given for reimbursement.
MAILING COSTS

There are over 35 alumni who have expressed an interest in the alumni association and to whom we have been mailing copies of the minutes because they do not have e-mail.  We will be happy to continue mailing copies of the minutes to you if you’d like to make a small donation to our mail fund.
HONORARY MEMBERS

Suggestions were made by Rollie Gibbs and John Ullom to offer honorary membership to several individuals (non-alumni) that have been extremely helpful to the Wildcat Reunion, and who will provide valuable support to the association going forward.  The motion was unanimously approved.  Those individuals will be presented with Honorary Membership Certificates at the September 20th Wildcat Reunion.  Their names will be kept confidential until that time.
SCHOOL NAMINGS

A discussion was held on how the association might be able to help the committee endeavoring to have a school named after Evelyn Stuckey.  It was suggested that we have a petition available to sign at the Wildcat Reunion, and also that we encourage attendance at the School Board Meeting for naming of schools.  Patty will contact former Rhythmettes Terry Thomas Abbott or Valerie Thomas Fox to determine the current status of this effort.

NEXT MEETING

It was decided to not meet again until after the September 20th Wildcat Reunion.  By then we will have our tax exempt status and will have a larger membership.  Details on date and location will be provided at a later date.
Any corrections to these minutes will gladly be accepted at the next meeting.

Respectfully submitted,

Patty Haack, Secretary/Treasurer
LVHS Alumni Association
